
				[image: http://can2-prod.s3.amazonaws.com/email_templates/logos/000/006/464/original/tea_small.jpg]
TEA Tidbits--September 4, 2020
Dear TEA members, 
Thank you
Thank you so much for a successful first week. I know my own sons are over the moon excited and bubbly when they talk about their classes, and are beyond glad to be back in school, and I suspect they're not alone. Thank you for working so hard to create a great atmosphere for our students.
District survey on physical distancing
Learning Services is trying to get a sense of whether we have the ability to provide six feet of physical distancing in classrooms. Please answer the survey based on the largest number of students you'll have in your room at any given time, with six feet between your teaching space and the nearest students. Learning Services is doing this, in part, because of our consistent and continued demands for six feet of physical spacing, and in part, in response to our inquiries about whether our classrooms are ready to welcome learners after Oct. 16. Please answer as honestly as possible--the district will be sharing the results with the Association and will inform our future advocacy. Yes, you will still have to wear a mask--we are exceeding Larimer County guidelines on that front.
TEA's activities this week
This week, TEA members and Andy:
1. Donated part of our (canceled) Crystal Apple budget to KidsPak and the Thompson Education Foundation
1. Worked to resolve issues and misunderstandings around Thompson Connect Online
1. Advocated for ESS members and other SSPs on caseload and workload issues
1. Met with the district regarding re-opening plans
1. Met with the CEA Fund to recommend candidates for elective office
1. Represented or developed advocacy plans for several individual members
Tell our elected officials to oppose the "Real Fair Tax (for billionaires)"
We are all sad that Initiative 271 didn't make the ballot--that would have raised $2 billion annually for roads, schools, and more. Unfortunately, Proposition 116 did make the ballot, which will actually cut state funding for decades to come by cutting, rather than raising, taxes on our highest earners. Please sign this petition to tell our elected officials to oppose this measure.

Legal Considerations For Remote Learning
Here is some good general information on care of student information, use of personal devices, and more as you go back to school next week.
Q: Can I take educational records home with me?
A: Yes, as long as you a) have a legitimate interest in the records (i.e., they're relevant to your work); b) do not further disclose personally identifiable information from the records unless othewise permitted under FERPA; c) use reasonable methods to protect the privacy of the education records (i.e., keep them in a locked cabinet, folder or envelope, don't leave them lying around, don't leave them open on your laptop when you share screens with your students, etc.). 
Q: What equipment/software/platforms can I use for remote learning?
A: 
1. Please only use district-approved platforms to teach remotely. The reason: the district is required to publish, under the Student Data Transparency and Security Act (SDTSA), all third parties that have access to student data, along with a copy of the contract the company has with the district, showing what data they are allowed to collect. If you use a platform not approved by the school district, you may inadvertently share student data with a company that does not have permission to access that data. 
2. Please use district hardware and phones. Any personal device that is used for communicating with parents and students is subject to subpoena or search if there is an issue. 
3. DO NOT, under any circumstance, use personal email, personal phones, or social media to communicate with parents and students. 
Q: Can non-students observe a virtual lesson?
A: Parents or other non-students can observe either live virtual lessons or pre-recorded virtual lessons as long as no personally identifiable information is shared during a virtual lesson. 
Q: What does that mean?
A: That means that you can't discuss specific students' grades, discipline, or other confidential information during a virtual lesson. It's also good practice to close out of any gradebooks, etc. before the lesson, so that you don't inadvertently share that information. 
Q: Can educators conference virtually with parents? 
A: Yes. Read on.
Issues to keep in mind: 
•Ensure that only authorized parents/legal guardians participate in the virtual conference 
•Ask questions about who is participating, whether anyone else is present and/or can hear the conference, etc. 
•If someone other than authorized parents/legal guardians are participating, FERPA requires “signed and dated written consent” by the parent. This can be electronic if it: (1) specifies the education record that may be disclosed, (2) states the purpose of the disclosure; and (3) identifies the party to who the disclosure may be made. 
Q: Can educators use materials created by others in the remote classroom?
A: It depends on whether you have copyright permission, or whether it falls under "Fair Use" standards to use the information without a license. Visit this page for more useful information about fair use guidelines, and this pagefor a more practical guide to copyright guidelines for educators. 
Q: What else do I need to know?
A: Follow any district policies that have been shared with you. First rule of rules is: know the rules. Contact your admin or your AR if you have questions about the interpretation of those rules. 
Q: What about evaluations?
A: The state has waived requirements that Measures of Student Learning be included in evaluations this year. Educators will still be evaluated on "professional practice" (the rubric). However, your evaluator cannot evaluate you via an electronic device without your permission (xref CRS 22-9-106(2): "no evaluation information shall be gathered by electronic devices without the consent of the licensed personnel."). An administrator may officially observe you teaching a remote lesson from an appropriate physical distance in your classroom, but not from inside your remote classroom meeting. They may attend your remote classroom meeting, but may not use anything they observe in your evaluation. 
Petition Update
Thank you to all of you who signed our Strong, Safe Schools petition! Nearly 450 of you signed the petition, asking the school board and our administration for six feet of physical distancing, a hybrid option for all, and a county-wide approach to school re-opening. With the county-wide (!) decision to remain remote until October 16, we have paused on delivery of this petition. We did deliver a letter to the school board outlining our position, so they are aware. We will wait to see what class sizes look like at elementary school on Sept. 1, and whether it will be feasible to achieve six feet of distancing with new class sizes, before determining next steps. Congratulations! Your activism is helping achieve safe, healthy learning environments for each student and staff member!
Still need to sign? 
Sign here! Make sure to change the signature name on the petition. 
TEA's Demands = Strong, Safe Schools
Your Association Representatives met to review survey results and member input, and decided to focus on three specific asks of school administration to increase school safety and flexibility in the fall:
1. Six feet of physical distancing, with required mask use, must be observed in all school settings. This is the standard for all other indoor public spaces and businesses in the state. Studies have shown that six feet of physical distancing, in conjunction with mask use, significantly lowers the risk of community spread. We ask the district to take all necessary steps to maintain six feet of physical distance among all students, staff, and visitors throughout the day including, where necessary, class size reductions, reconfiguring classrooms and readjusting school schedules and traffic patterns.
1. Develop a hybrid model for instructional delivery, with 50 percent building capacity, as an additional option for instruction. This brings us in line with other school districts in the area; allows for students to receive more 1:1 attention; makes it easier to achieve six feet of physical distancing; provides an option for 50 percent capacity as required of restaurants and other businesses that have limited indoor occupancy when the county risk score is "yellow"; and gives the district more flexibility in deciding how best to educate students. 
1. Tie the instructional delivery model to the Larimer County COVID-19 risk score. Nobody wants to go back to school more than educators; however, we want to do so in a way that is safe for students, educators, and their families. This proposal ensures that we are re-opening in a way that reflects the risk in the community. So, if the risk score is red, we shift to remote learning; if it is yellow, we shift to a hybrid/50 percent model, and so on. Individual schools and cohorts would shift to remote learning for 3-14 days if students/staff test positive. This proposal has the support of all of the education associations in Larimer County, and we are advocating to make this a county-wide norm. 

Solidarity!
Sincerely,
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Andy Crisman 
tea@coloradoea.org 
http://thompsoneducationassociation.org 
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